NDSWG Report

January 15, 2003

The ERCOT NDSWG met on December 18, 2002 at the ERCOT Office in Taylor.  During the meeting, the following items were discussed:

1. Network Data Service Requests – Tamara introduced Tim Richardson who made a presentation on the Point-to-Point ICCP data checkout process. 
Tamara requested that when sending Service Requests to include a description of the associated ICCP data that will be sent.  This will help in determining how to model points in the network model.  Tamara also reminded the group of the importance of supplying in-service dates and updating her if the dates change.  This is important to get network changes properly input into the network model on which studies are being run.
2. Access to ERCOT Network Analysis Software – The group discussed the status of the ERCOT Software Change Request 723 (723SCR) which will provide remote access by the TOs to the ERCOT ESCA network analysis software.   The group agrees that everything should be done to get this project completed as soon as possible in 2003.  The implementation should not involve much software development since this is an off-the-self product of ESCA.  The benefits of getting the project completed as early as possible includes: 1) helping the ERCOT Staff work out problems and tune the State Estimator.  There is a lot of expertise in the TOs that the ERCOT Staff could use if the ability of the TOs to see the SE results existed.  2) Soon it will be time to start performing loadflow studies for Spring outages.  The ability for the TOs to share the ERCOT Staff’s base cases will be important to avoid discrepancies between the results of TO network analysis and ERCOT Staff network analysis for these outages.  The group agreeded to ask for support from ROS members and Lee Caylor indicated that he would pursue the project status with ERCOT IT.
3. State Estimator Update – Tim Mortensen updated the group on the progress of the ERCOT State Estimator.  The results of the SE case has been used unofficially for the last two months as a source for the loadflow cases used by operations.  These SE cases reflect the actual system power flows very well, but the voltage profiles need more work.  It is planned to officially begin using the SE results with an operational procedure change beginning January 6, 2003.
4. Control Area Loads – The group discussed the calculation of the old control area loads.  The ERCOT Staff confirmed that these loads would be needed for load forecasting purposes through the first quarter of 2003.
5. CIM/XML Presentation – David Bogen made a presentation on the CIM/XML network information model.  
6. Next Meeting - The next meeting was not scheduled.
